BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
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INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
October 5, 2019

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  OCTOBER 10, 2019 - 7:00 PM
STEVE  COOK   will provide the refreshments.

One last planned event for this month is the Halloween Parade to be held Thursday, October 31, 2019.  The parade will start from the Weis store at 6:00pm. and proceed through town to the American Legion.  We will set the Communications Truck (IMU-630) and the light tower between the car wash and the railroad track, the same as last year.

The Lion's club will set up their cider and donuts tables under the roof of IMU-630.  The parade floats will be ask to pull into the parking lot at Trader Okkie's to unload.  Fire police will block Thomas Ave. to prevent vehicles from driving into the oncoming parade.  Students will have to be picked up at the parking lot or at the lot on the corner of Thomas Avenue and Montgomery Street.

We will need the help of our members to assist at the Weis Store, IMU-630 and the parking lot at Trader Okkies.  We will set up equipment around 4:00pm. and be finished by 8:00 with plenty of time to go Trick 
or Treating.

The Communications test with the Lycoming County Emergency Operations Center from our Borough EOC went well.  Contact was made through VHF radio, Amateur radio, Fax and E-mail.

On Monday, September 30, 2019, Montgomery EMA assisted with an exercise conducted by Montgomery School.  IMU-630 was used as a mobile EOC.  More information on this event at the meeting.

We have received our first shipment of toys which are in storage until we can move them to the Brick Church to prepare for Christmas delivery which will be on Tuesday, December 24, JUST 11 WEEKS AWAY.

Lets have a good turnout at our meeting Thursday, October 10, 2019.











DENNIS

